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WINDY BRUSHES OF NORTHERN ILLINOIS  JUNE ð JULY 2016 

Presidentõs message: 

 

                

Well the year is almost half over.  Time flies when you are having 

fun.  As I write this, I am looking forward to Carol Spohnõs seminar, 

which may be over by the time you get this.  Next up will be Jamie 

Mills-Price seminar in July.  Usually, we have a paint -in during the 

month, but due to the seminar, we had to alter plans.  There will be 

no ònormal: meeting in July.  I will hold an impromptu meeting at 

the JMP seminar.  Very quick and short.   

 

Before you know it Christmas will be here (bite your tongue).  But 

not before Halloween visits us.  At the September meeting I will be 

signing up table chairs for the Christmas party and we will be an-

nouncing the slate for 2017õs board.   

 

Hoot is also right around the corner.  I know a lot of us are going, so 

We will all have to meet up.   

Have a great summer and hope to see you at one of the seminars 

or HOOT. 

 

Denise  

Donôt Forget: 

 

Sign-up for Jamie Mills-Price Seminar 
July 30 & 31, 2016 
 

 

Denise Renault, President 
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TREASURERS REPORT FOR APRIL - MAY 2016 
 

3/31/16 Beg. Bank Balance 
 
 

 
APRIL 

$6428.52 
 
 

 
EXPENSES 

 
 
 

 
INCOME 

 

Administration $145.63 
 

Communication 75.71  

   
4/30 Bal. $6207.18 

 

MAY  
   

Membership $   7.00 $115.00 
 

Hospitality 692.68 480.00  

Sunshine 25.79   

Philanthropic 135.00 35.00  

Administration 15.23   

Programs 332.13 284.00  

May Raffle 
Bank Fees 

 

.60 
395.00  

 
 
 

5/31Bal. $6307.75 



3  

WINDY BRUSHES OF NORTHERN ILLINOIS  JUNE ð JULY 2016 

WINDY BRUSHES GENERAL MEETING MINUTESð MAY 14, 2016  

 

President: Denise Renault   Denise called the meeting to order at 10 am. Welcome!  Guests: Janice Anderson 
and Pam Duffy ï new member today 

1st Vice President:  Chris Wood  Seminars:  Seats are still available for the Carol Spohn seminar in June 
and information is available in the newsletter. Please bring newspaper for the Saturday batik class. Carol is driving 
and so she is bringing a couple of irons, but we need a couple more old irons (non-steam) that wonôt be able to be 
used for anything else again.  Hair dryers are needed, please bring one if possible. 

Jamie Mills-Price ï surfaces will need to prepped for the Saturday class and Chris will send email about when the 
patterns will be sent so that prep can be done ahead of time.  

Due to the popularity of the seminar, the decision for who will be able to attend will be: 

Old members before Jan 1 

New members after Jan 1 

Non-members 

Ideas for 2018 can be emailed to Chris or see her at the next meeting so that she can begin the research.  

2nd Vice President:  Chris Lee ï not present - Gallbladder surgery 

Todayôs program is being taught by Catherine Kamp ï Janice Miller design.  

 
 

Treasurer: Camille Anzelmo  Opening checking account balance as of 4/30/16 $ 6,207.18. Treasurer report 
was published in the newsletter.   

Secretary: Cindy Miller  Catherine Kamp made the motion and Ruth Duebner seconded to approve the 
March meeting minutes and motion carried by membership. 

Newsletter:  Donna Merrithew ï not present ï hip surgery.  Deadline is 6/5/16 for next newsletter. 

Membership: Linda Park  Linda reported that there are 70 members and 1 business member to date.  Linda 
has membership directories with a separate insert for people who are not in the directory because of late submis-
sion. Contact Linda if you need an address/phone number.  Membership forms available. 

Hospitality:  Mary Ecker  There are 32 here today and lunch is being catered by Chef Ollie. Maryôs commit-
tee is Cyndi Monroe (morning treats and snacks) and Catherine Kamp (sign in). 

Raffle: Ruth Duebner  Large amount of things donated from various people for the painted raffle today.  
March raffle took in $242.00. Raffle today is beautiful! Motion was made Ruth Duebner and Billie Morrow se-
conded that $100 from the raffle be donated to the Homeless Veteran homes. 

Parliamentarian: Billie Morrow  Seminar attendance has precedent for member selection/registration first.  
Checks for seminars will be held until the seminar and if you want your check cashed right away, please let Chris 
Wood know. 

Chapter Display:  Presidentôs display:  Each person was asked to talk about their piece(s) and was presented 
with a Windy Brushes Art Exhibit certificate. 

Caring & Sharing: Bettie Slazyk   May will be help for military ï Veteranôs homes ï phone cards, travel size 
toiletries for patients.  A donation box is available for cash donations. A man who is good enough to share his 

blood for his country is good enough to have a meal when they get back. Veterans are at 3 different homes and 
our donations help them.   

May Catherine Kamp 

September Chris Lee ï mug with Rosemary West design 

November Phyllis Kohnke 
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WINDY BRUSHES GENERAL MEETING MINUTES ð MAY 14, 2016  (CONTôD.) 
 

Centerpieces:  Denise Renault  The centerpieces for May were created by Cyndi Monroe, Peg Brennan 
and Nanci Hansen.  Chris and Denise will do centerpieces. 

Vintage Books and Free Stuff:  Items that are left over after the meeting will go to Goodwill or be recy-
cled. 

Sunshine:  Phyllis Kohnke  Nanci Hansen had surgery and is recovering. Chris Lee surgery. Donna  
Merrithew recovering from surgery. Sue Jacobôs husband ill. Ruth. Judy Kingôs husband passed away. BJ 
Kniazôs husband passed away.  Maryôs daughter took 7 kids to Fashion State competitions and won 7 gold  
medals.   If there is any sunshine news that should be shared with the membership, please send an email to the 
WB gmail account (windybrushes@gmail.com ) with Sunshine news and Denise can let everyone know.  
 
SDP Happenings:  Phyllis Kohnke  SDP conference is in June in San Diego.   

Historian: Dorothy Carbonara  Dorothy taking pictures today  

Christmas Party: Denise Renault    Denise and Chris Wood will continue to coordinate the Christmas  
Party, but help is needed with painting and the raffles. Keep them in mind when it gets closer to the end of the 
year for ideas and help. The 2016 Christmas party theme will be: Itôs an Elfinô Good Time. Elvis impersonator!! 

Website updated ï if anything needs to be changed, let Denise know.  

Old business: 

Proposed addition to Standing rule #6: Chapter Meetings: 

The meeting fee is determined by the Board of Directors annually. This fee will not be discounted for any 
reason. There will be no refunds for cancellations after the reservation deadline as published in the news-
letter. Any exception to the above will be made by executive decision. 

Discussion:  Linda Park made motion, Catherine Kamp seconded ï membership voted aye ï motion carried. 
Linda will add to the membership directory for 2017. 

New business: 

Mary Wiseman will be at IPP in October ï contact Bettie Slazyk for more information. 

Nominating committee: 

Ruth Duebner Cindy Miller 

Camille Anzelmo Billie Morrow 

Denise Renault Chris Wood 

 

Dedicated Service Award:  Presented for outstanding service and was a tough decision since there were 
numerous nominations.  

Bettie Slazyk  

Chris Wood   

Denise asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Linda Park made the motion and it was seconded by Dorothy 
Carbonara.  All in favor and meeting adjourned at 10:57 a.m. 

 

Cindy Miller, Secretary 

 

*2016 Board meetings will be held at Panera Bread, 100 W Higgins, South Barrington.  Dinner 5:30, meeting 
6:30 on 1/18, 3/21, 5/23, 7/25, 9/19, 11/28. 

 

 

mailto:windybrushes@gmail.com
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2016 Windy Brushes Board 

President Denise Renault 

1
st
 Vice president Chris Wood 

2
nd
 vice-president Chris Lee 

Treasurer Camille Anzelmo 

Secretary Cindy Miller 

Newsletter Donna Merrithew 

Membership Linda Park 

Hospitality Mary Ecker 

Ways and Means Open 

Raffle Ruth Duebner 

Parliamentarian Billie Morrow 

Caring and Sharing Bettie Slazyk 

Centerpieces Denise Renault 

Sunshine Phyllis Kohnke 

Historian Dorothy Carbonara 

SDP Happenings Phyllis Kohnke 

Website Denise Renault/Jim Rupany 

 
Minutes from the Board  

  
  
Seminars:  Sign-ups for Jamie Mills-Price seminars July 30 and 31 will be opened up to non-members.   

Seminars for 2017 will be taught by Tracey Moreau and Linda Colter.          

Septemberõs program will be taught by Chris Lee.  

   

Membership:  In order to keep expenses down the Members Directory to be sent to members via PDF with an 

option for members to request paper.  

 

Ways and Means: Stella Willmott will become the Ways and Means Chairman beginning in October  

Sharing and Caring items in September will be school supplies.   

The Christmas Party (òAn Elfinõ Good Timeó)  will be held at the Seville in Streamwood.  Entertainment has been 

booked. 
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FREE  TABLE! 
 
We have created a free table at the Windy Brushes meetings.  Bring you old 

books and magazines, along with anything else that normally would go in raffle, 

but someone may want and put on the FREE Table.  Itõs on a first come first 

serve basis.  So, the early birds get the wormΦ 

RAFFLEéRAFFLEéRAFFLEé. 
 
There won't be a raffle at our July meeting.  We will have our usual raffle of 
unfinished items and a table for free items at our September 10th meeting. 
Have a wonderful summer! 
 
Ruth Duebner, Chairperson 

SUNSHINE -  Phyllis Kohnke, Chairperson 
 
Keep Chris Wood in your prayers as she is having hip replacement surgery on July 6th 

JULY 
 
11 - Chris Lee 
14 - Janice Heins 
24 - Denise Renault 
26 - Nancy Simpson 
27 - Ruth Schweihs 
27 - Mary Sterling 
 
AUGUST 
 
8   -  Barbara Marshall 
11 -  Gloria Bogs 
15 -  Janice Baier 
18 -  Beverly Rupany 
21 -  Rose Grandt 
21 -  Judy King 
23 -  Billie Morrow 
27 -  Ruth Duebner 
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MEMBERSHIP 
 
As of May 14, 2016, we have 70 members and one business member.  The mem-
bership directory was distributed at the March meeting, and was again available 
at the May meeting.  I will be bringing the directory copies to the upcoming sum-
mer seminars for any members who may have not yet picked them up. 
 
After the April newsletter was published, we received two membership renewals, 
Barbara Loehman and Barbara Jones Hoag.  A listing showing six members not in 
the directory was available at the May meeting.  To respect membersô privacy, 
we are not publishing address information in the newsletter, since the directory is 
posted on line.  Welcome to Pamela Duffey, who joined our chapter at the May 
meeting.  Her directory information will be available at the next meeting. 
 
The membership form for 2016 is included for your use.  Please keep in mind 
that in September we will begin the renewal process for 2017 membership.  
Members will have until December 1, 2016 to renew at $20. 
 
Thanks, 
Linda Park, lindacarlsonpark@gmail.com 

SDP NEWS  

 
The Society of Decorative Painters has announced that the 2017 painting 

convention, entitled OCEANS OF COLOR, will be held in Daytona Beach, 
Florida from May 17 -20.  
 

Also, take a look at the SDP website under LEARN TO PAINT and FREE 
PAINTING PROJECTS. There are some fun new ways to plan a painting 
party for your friends and also many cool, free, down -loadable patterns.  

 
Phyllis Kohnke, SDP Liaison  
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FACEBOOK 

 
WE ARE ON FACEBOOK.  DONõT FORGET TO LOOK FOR UPDATES AND GREAT PICTURES 
SEARCH: WINDY BRUSHES OF NORTHERN ILLINOIS AND ASK TO JOIN  

WEBSITE 
The website is updated!  If you see anything that needs to be corrected or added, feel 
free to let me know  
Denise Renault  

JAMIE -MILLS PRICE SEMINAR  

For those attending Jamieõs seminar in July, the supply lists 

are on the pages 11 and 12 of this newsletter. (As of now we 

do not yet have the surfaces to be prepped. Once they arrive, 

we will notify you on how they will be distributed to attendees. 

According to Jamie, paint will be supplied by Decoart).  

Chris Wood  
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